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Acting Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

8 May 2013

Dear parents
This week has been another very busy week with lots of great learning going on.  On Wednesday Class 2 children participated in The Wall Music Festival.  The children were great ambassadors for our school and really did themselves proud.  A number of children had solo lines to deliver, quite a nerve racking experience in front of so many people.  Not only did they look very smart, they sang beautifully and came second in their class.  Please come in and look at our Performing Arts’ Board at school by the school office to read the comments by the Adjudicator.  Thank you to Mr Sturges and Mrs Judge who prepared the children for the festival, to Mrs Judge who accompanied the children on the piano for the performance, Mr Sturges who conducted and to Mr Birch who drove the minibus to the venue.  Isn’t it great to have such talented people within our school, who are able to support and guide our pupils.  On Saturday the brass group will be participating in the solo brass section.  We wish them well.
Children worked very hard in year 6 this week and have now completed their SAT tests.  Well done.
On Tuesday afternoon, we were pleased to welcome Molly and Beau’s  Gran, who came into school to talk to the children about what life was like living in London.  I know the children learnt so much from the interview questions that they posed to our visitor.  It’s wonderful to be able to invite visitors to our school.  
On Tuesdays class 1 work with Mrs Penberthy on an individual basis to read.  Again, this really does help the children  make good progress with their reading, an essential tool for learning.  I have been delighted to see a number of children’s faces on a Star Readers window over the last 2 weeks.  I hope to be giving out some special prizes soon to those who have read 50 times at home.

Next week, there is a wonderful opportunity for our year 5 children to work in a performing arts workshop at Humphry Davy School.  This is a great opportunity for them to extend their performing skills and learn within a wider setting, something that we encourage at St Maddern’s.  The theme of the workshop is Charlie Chaplin and the movies.  
On Friday next week the school have a special visit to Trengwainton Gardens, where we will be working with Mr Keys at the start of our scarecrow project.  The theme is fairy tales.  It will be very interesting to see what scarecrows we actually make.  If you have any unwanted clothes or other items that you think would be useful for us in this project, please bring them into school.
Yesterday, the photographer from the Cornishman came up to take pictures of our newly planted garden.  Keep your eyes open in the next few days for our picture and short report.

We are busy planning our school fayre at the moment.  If any of you have any unwanted presents at home that you would like to donate to our school raffle we would gratefully receive them.  Next week, I will be placing a list on a noticeboard outside with a variety of stalls etc that we will need help for.  Please take a look and think which stall or event you may wish to help on.  Very soon we will be asking for donations of books, bric a brac, toys, games, plants etc.  This is an ideal opportunity for you to get rid of any unwanted saleable items.  I’m giving advance warning so you can have a spring clean over the half term!!
Thank you to all those parents who have already volunteered their services for the art activities that we will be taking part in for Mazey Day.  We still need more people to help us even if it’s just for an afternoon. You don’t have to be great at art, just be prepared to get stuck in.   Please be in contact.   Many thanks.
Starting after half term there will be a Mother and toddler group on Mondays and Fridays between 2 and 3.  This is available to children from 0 – 5 years old.  Tea and coffee will be available and there will be the opportunity for children to play and mums to chat.
Headteachers Award to date

Week 4 Kiah-Jade perseverance in working 
Week 5 Fern Hall using non- fiction books to research effectively

Dates for next week

Wall music festival 18th May 2013 brass

Charlie Chaplin workshop year 5 (only) 22nd May 9.30-10.30

School visit to Trengwainton Gardens Friday 24th May 9.15-11.30

Best wishes

Helen Pearce

Acting Headteacher 
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